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The City of Dayton, Oregon has designated three finalists for the position of City Manager: Mr. Peter Boyce, 
Mr. Jeremy Caudle, and Dr. Annette Padilla.  

Come meet the finalists! The Dayton community is invited to participate in facilitated roundtable group 
conversations with the finalists the evening of Tuesday, October 15th from 6:00 pm – 7:30 pm at Palmer Creek 
Lodge, Community Center, 606 4th St, Dayton, OR 97114. Participants are asked to attend for the entire time 
period to be able to meet with all of the finalists. Please contact Emily Rehder at Jensen Strategies 
(emily@jensenstrategies.com) for additional language or accessibility accommodations. 

 

Peter Boyce currently serves as the Interim City Manager for the City of 
Fairview, Oregon. He previously served as City Administrator for the City of 
Woodland, WA; City Administrator and Assistant City Administrator for the City 
of Gladstone, OR; Parking Commission Administrative Services Manager for the 
City of Missoula, MT; County Administrator for the County of Wabasha, MN; 
Chief Executive Officer, Clerk, and Recorder/Election Administrator for the 
City/County of Anaconda/ Deer Lodge, MT. Mr. Boyce holds a Bachelor's degree 
in Technology and Business Development from Montana Technological 
University. Mr. Boyce said of his candidacy, "I'm very excited for the 
opportunity to interview for the City Manager position in such a beautiful and 
vibrant community such as Dayton." 

 

 

Jeremy Caudle currently serves as the City Administrator for the City of Lowell, 
Oregon. His past experience includes service as Budget Manager for the Mesa 
County Government, CO; City Administrator for the City of Inman, SC; Business 
Services Administrator for the Gaston County Sheriff's Office, NC; and Budget 
Analyst for the Budget Division of Gaston County, NC. Mr. Caudle holds a 
Master of Public Administration and a Bachelor’s degree in Philosophy from 
Appalachian State University. Mr. Caudle said this of his candidacy, “I bring 
nearly 13 years of public sector experience, including over five years as a City 
Administrator, with a focus on community development and public finance. I’m 
excited about the opportunity to contribute to the 'Dayton Forward' vision, 
helping to build an inclusive, prosperous, and charming community.” 
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Dr. Annette Padilla most recently served as Department Head for the 
Community Action program of the Town of Guadalupe, AZ. She previously 
served as Interim Town Manager for the Town of Millinocket, ME; Consultant 
to California Counties with The Center for Applied Solutions; Consultant to 
States with the US DHHS Service to Science; and Regional Director with 
YMCA of Tustin, CA. Dr. Padilla holds a PhD in Public Policy and 
Administration from Walden University and a Master of Public Health from 
San Diego State University. Dr. Padilla said of her candidacy, “I am honored 
to be considered for the role of City Manager in Dayton, and look forward to 
meeting Mayor and Council, local leaders, staff, contractors, and the 
community in-person. Thank you for considering my candidacy to support 
the council vision and staff while advancing daily operations.”   


